
    

Town of Medway 

Zoning Board of Appeals Meeting 

Sanford Hall, Town Hall 

155 Village Street, Medway 

 

MINUTES OF MEETING  

May 6, 2015 

 

 
David Cole, Chairman called the meeting to order at 7.45 p.m. Attending Board members were Mr. Olsen and 

Ms. Gould, Clerk.  Mr. Biocchi and Mr. Kennedy were not present. 

 

General Business: 

 

Stephanie Mercandetti, Director, Community & Economic Development, presented updates on John’s Auto 

Body.  Additional research needs to be done by the applicant’s engineer.  A Notice of Intent will be filed with 

Con Com so the applicant requested a continuance until June 17, 2015.  

 

Ms. Mercandetti also update the board on Medway Shopping Plaza.  The Design Review Committee is 

reviewing the plans at the request of the Board.  Mr. Cole was asked to give his input.  

 

It was brought to the attention of the Board the Mr. Biocchi’s resignation is in effect as of this meeting, 

therefore without a quorum, the meeting cannot move forward. 

 

Public Hearings: 

 

Mr. Chairman opens the public hearing to explain to the applicants that their hearings will be continued without 

testimony to a meeting to be held on May 20, 2015. 

 

A motion to adjourn at 8:07pm was made by Mr. Olsen and seconded by Mr. Cole and passed unanimously.  

  

A motion to re open the meeting at 8:10pm was made by Mr. Cole and seconded by Mr. Olsen and passed 

unanimously. 

 

Mr. Barbosa of Flying Fur was present to discuss his petition.  Due to the resignation of a board member and 

another member having missed two hearings on the application, the petition needs to be re advertised as a new 

petition; therefore the hearing on the new application will be scheduled for June 3, 2015.  

.  

Adjournment 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Cole and seconded by Mr. Olsen and passed unanimously.  Board 

adjourned at 8:18p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Wendy Harrington 

ZBA Secretary 


